

Circular No. 175 (23-24)

25th January, 2024

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Re: Founder's Day (Feast of St. John Bosco)

"Run, jump, shout. But do not sin". - Saint John Bosco, Father and Teacher of Youth.

Our school will celebrate the Founder's Day (Feast of St. John Bosco) on 31<sup>st</sup> January, 2024. St. John Bosco was the founder of the Salesian order and spent his entire life serving the young and the littlest ones on the streets. He worked to help both boys and girls, educating them, bringing them to the sacraments and transforming their lives.

As a Salesian Catholic School, the celebration of Feast Day is an important tradition in order to share life and communion in Salesian Style. Following the footsteps of St. John Bosco, the school will organize various activities and the details are as follows:

- The celebration of The Founder's Day (Feast of St. John Bosco) will be held on Wednesday, 31<sup>st</sup> January, 2024.
- 2. All students should come to school in full winter uniform before 8:05 a.m. and go to their own classroom before 8:10 a.m. Class Teachers will take the roll-call.
- 3. The Bible Service will be celebrated at the Grand Stand, followed by prize presentation and student activities.
- 4. All students may leave the school at 12:00 p.m.

Wishing you all a happy Feast Day! May the Love and Peace of the Lord be with you and throughout the year of the Dragon!

Dr. YICK Ho Kuen
Principal